The American Red Cross. Washington, D.C. June 10, 1935. Ime. Sina Lichtmann. Roerich Museum, 310 Riverside Drive. New York. New York. To dear Ime. Lichtnamn: I have not sooner answered your various communications because I wanted to have all the material in hand before giving a report. Now I think some account of the ceremony of the signing of the Roerich Pact and some explanation of that pact would be very much our stuff for the high-school magazine. I am sorry to say, however, that I think Dr. Roerich's beautiful articles are just entirely too far over the heads of our high-school youngsters. I think perhaps there will be not one in a thousand that could appreciate his material. I am, therefore, regretfully returning the articles on Tibet and the Mongols. You asked in your letter of May 8 about the editor of the Red Cross Courier and the Bulletin of the League of Red Cross Societies. The editor of the former is Mr. H. C. Thompson, and it is published, of course, right here at the Red Cross headquarters. The Bulltetin of the League of Red Cross Societies is published at the address of that organization - 12, rue Newton, Paris (XVI). Perhaps you had best address letters and material to Tr. Brnest J. Swift, Secretary-General of the League. With very best wishes. I am. Sincerely yours, ELLEN MCBRYDE BROWN, Editor, Junior Red Cross Journal and Junior Red Cross News. Enclosures.

The American Red Cross, National Headquarters, Washington, D.C. June 20, 1935.

Mme. Sina Lichtmann, Vice President, Master Institute of United Arts, Inc., 310 Riverside Drive, New York City.

dear Mme. Lichtmann:

Thank you for your letter of June 12.

As to your offer of a short article about the Roerich Pact and Banner of Peace, I think that is hardly necessary, since all the material we need is to be found in the Pan American Bulletin. I have in mind an editorial on the subject of the Banner and Pact in an early issue of our Journal. I will certainly send you copies of the magazine in which it appears.

I don't believe that the articles about the Mongols and Tibet are exactly adapted to the Red Cross Courier or the Bulletin of the League of Red Cross Societies. However, I am sending you copies of the Bulletin and Courier and you can see the sort of material they use.

With best wishes, I am,

Sincerely yours, ELLEN MCBRYDE BROWN, Editor, Junior Red Cross Journal and Junior Red Cross News